NORTHEASTERN COLORADO ASSOCIATION OF LOCAL GOVERNMENTS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

May 15, 2024


The Annual meeting of the Northeastern Colorado Association of Local Governments was held in person on May 15, 2024. Chairman Gordon Westhoff called the meeting to order at 1:21pm with the following members and guests present:

Jerry Sonnenberg, Logan County Commissioner
Kevin Blankenship, Logan County Municipality
Gordon Westhoff, Morgan County Commissioner
Tom Timm, Phillips County Commissioner
Howard McCormick, Sedgwick County Commissioner
Kent Vance, Washington County Commissioner
Mike Leerar, Yuma County Commissioner
Marcus Shay, Yuma County Municipality

Kenneth Mooney, Executive Director/Transit Director
Janelle Machamer, Finance Officer
Meagan Priest, Human Resource Manager
Bev Dobner, AAA Director 
Charles Bunnell, Transportation Supervisor
Shannon Trujillo, CMA Director
Shannon Monroe, Recording Secretary

Guests:  Rhonda Graham, Sedgwick County Economic Development, Mikey Brown – Phillps County Economic Development, Trisha Herman – CHAFA, Jake Nemmers – Hickenlooper’s Office, Jacque Frenier – Morgan County DHS, Rogelio Segura – Morgan County DHS, Dana Sherman – City of Brush, Darlene Carpio – Congressional District 4, Leslie Mason – Eben Ezer, Alison Gorrell – City of Brush, Margo Ebersole – Rural Communities Resource Center, Lucie Ebersole – Rural Communities Resource Center, Jamie Baker – Rural Communities Resource Center, Kevin Lindell – City of Fort Morgan and Linda Merkl – Regional Grant Navigator.


Acceptance of Agenda: Executive session needs to be added to the end of the agenda. Mr. Vance motioned to accept the amended agenda and Mr. Leerar seconded; passed unanimously.

Minutes:
[bookmark: _Hlk153534334]April 17, 2024 (virtual) Yuma County Update needs to be changed in the minutes to Washington County. Mr. Timm motioned to approve the minutes as amended and Mr. Vance seconded. Passed unanimously. 


Finance: Mrs. Machamer gave financial report for April 2024. Accounts payable were $345,585.62, payroll was $215,568.02 for a grand total of $587,690.08. She also reported that the audit is moving along and may be complete next month. Mr. Vance motioned to approve the finance report, Mr. Leerar seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.



Old Business: 
None

New Items: 
A. Employee Handbook Revision: Meal and Break Time – Mrs. Priest presented new policy to align with Colorado State Law. Would like to add it to the employee handbook to have it in policy. Mr. Leerar motioned to approve it and Mr. Vance seconded. Passed unanimously. 
B. Samsara Renewal: Mr. Bunnell presented the 3-year license renewal contract and cost for transportation’s 32 dual facing cameras located in the vehicles. Renewal cost is $29,721.60 per year. Mr. McCormic motioned to approve the contract renewal; Mr. Timm seconded; passed unanimously.
C. Samsara Additional Cameras: Mr. Bunnell asked for approval to purchase 23 additional dual facing cameras so every vehicle in the fleet would have a camera. This would enable moving to a digital pre and post trip report instead of paper. First year the cost would be $21,432.40, second and third year cost would be $21,362.40. Discussion about how often all these vehicles are used and if a grant or federal funding was available to use for the purchase price. Mr. Vance moved to postpone the purchase to next month; Mr. Timm seconded; passed unanimously. 

Director’s Report:
A. Mr. Mooney reported final rough draft of SEDS is complete. The RFP ready for the additional building for admin offices at Brush Hub, it has been approved by the state. Will be posting for engineer and design. Regional Grant Navigator contract has been approved for next year.

Program Updates:
A. AAA: Mrs. Dobner reported that they provided 6,536 meals, 532 one way trips and about 30 homemaker and about 30 material aide vouchers last month.  Invited everyone to Volunteer Appreciation Day June 21st, 10:00 am at the Heritage Center in Sterling. 
B. CMA: Mrs. Trujillo reported things have been busy in CMA. They had 33 HCBS referrals and 28 Nursing Home referrals. Working on figuring out the billing. 
C. CSBG/Enterprise Zone: Mrs. Monroe reported CSBG: Income guidelines were finalized for 2024. Will stay at 200% of Federal Poverty Level. Uniform guidance rules came out for federal reporting. EZ: Working with Rhonda on Contribution Project. Explained basics of EZ program and encouraged questions to be directed to Mrs. Monroe.
D. Economic Development: Ms. Brown and Ms. Graham reported they are finalized the SEDS. Working with NECO group on Return to Rural Campaign, website re-design and digital incubator program. Rural philanthropy days next year will be in Northeastern Colorado.
E. Education: No one present.
F. Employment: No one present
G. Human Resources: Mrs. Priest reported that there are three positions open. They are 3 part time drivers, one in Sterling, one in Brush, and the last in Holyoke. New case managers started in CMA and fully staffed in Yuma. Participated in new HR profession support group for Northeastern Colorado, will be meeting once a month and encouraged all counties to participate.
H. NECTA: Mr. Bunnell presented the ridership for County Express and Prairie Express. Prairie Express had 2,510 total passengers and County Express had a total of 3,983 trips across all six counties. 
I. Regional Grant Manager: Ms. Merkle reported quiet time right now, only 2 IIGA grants open right now. Will be traveling and getting out to all the community’s now. RAISE grant has been submitted and waiting on determination. 


Logan County Update: Mr. Blankenship reported that the City of Sterling is receiving bids for a new wastewater treatment plant. Also working on developing ordinances for Marijuana that the voters voted into law. Discussion about ADA compliance with websites and digital content. 

Closing Remarks: Dana Sherman reported on the storm water project in Brush, there will be a Maveric gas station and Microtel on the north side of the I-76 and Hospital Rd intersection and 246 single family stick-built homes will be built between County Rd 26 and Hwy 34. Mrs. Herman reported eastern outreach day on July 15th in Limon; prop 123 land banking will be opening back up can’t hire an expert on prop 123 but can hire a consultant and pay with grant money. Mr. Neemers reported on Senator Hickenlooper’s office update. 

Next meeting June 19, 2024, 10:00 am virtually.

Mr. Timm motioned to go into executive session, Mr. Vance seconded; passed unanimously. Meeting called into Executive Session at 2:35 pm.  



_______________________________          ________________________________
Gordon Westhoff, Chairman                            Mike Leerar, Secretary


                                
